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My Fellow Ramrods and Associate Members:

Many great and exciting things have happened since our
last newsletter. We have had both our Ramrod Reunion in
Pigeon Forge and Big Red One Division Reunions.

| am very happy to announce that on 9 June 2016 we
dedicated our 2d Infantry Regiment Monument. It is
located on the Walk of Honor at Fort Benning, Georgia.
Which is located a half of a mile from the National Infantry
Museum and Soldier Center. If you were not able to attend
the dedication, then you really need to make a special

effort to go and visit it.

At this time | would like to take time to give a thank you to
all of the people that made this possible. The Monument
Team cochaired by Jim Leslie and Rich Maling, and their
team of Jim Holland, Dan Johnson, Allan Streeter, Bill
Mul | en, Don oO0Topo6 Ol mstead
ceremony was a great success thanks to CPT Christopher
Farrar, Steve McClaflin who went for above and beyond.
And | cannot thank Kathy Grzywinski enough for the job
that she did on the programs. | just don't know what we

would do without her. And most of all the generous donors

who gave from their hearts, to help make this possible.

A Pigeon Forge this year had the largest
attendance that it has ever had. This
yearwehad22 0s entire
' | from Fort Polk. They were led by

LTC Aaron Coombs and CSM Tom Abbott
with all of the Company Commanders

1st Sgt

LTC Coombs gave us a brake down of the Battalions size
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and

and training. They are ready to go a

take care of business whereve
needed. We even got some of them {
sing karaoke with us. They have o

gentleman that could step in for Johnn
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Cash. It was great having them on hand and visiting with

them.

And then to finish everything off, we had the Big Red One
Annual Reunion in Atlanta, Georgia. Many more of our
2d Infantry brothers with Associate members were in
attendance. We exchanged stories and renewed old

friendships and made new ones once again.

We also had our Election of Officers for the upcoming year.
And | want to thank everyone for showing me another vote
of confidence and reelecting me again. | promise that |

will not let anyone down. Jim Leslie once again will be the
VicePresident. We have changed some responsibilities,

people and added a new position.

Kathy Grzywinski will stay on as the Secretary/Newsletter
Editor and she has graciously accepted the Membership
aC:F'natljrmanl' S'Orsit{OX. KcrfxrrenZ MLYI\’/](ijam Sr1§si a'ccept-!—acp t%e
position as our new Treasurer. And John Kerins will be our
Communications Officer. John also has stepped up to do
some Supply Sarge work. All of these folks are definitely a

asset to our Association.

On 10 November 2016, 22 will be having a Military Ball in

Lake Charles, Louisiana. All of the 2d Infantry Regiment
veterans are invited. This is a very good opportunity to
meet these young soldiers that are carrying on our legacy. |

I e adpg e Hidli ia Bppdrifinftyo meet some of them and trust

me when | say that they are the very best to carry on our

Legacy.

t hegna fﬁaf"n(r)te:[ Thislis & efection year and | want to remind

everyone to get out and vote. Bring your friends and
neighbors also. | am not going to suggest who to vote for.

But it is everyone's right, so please exercise that right.

So until later . . . remember keep your head down and your

powder dry. And if you can't then move out and draw fire.
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Following activation on 03 September 2015, the 2D Battalion, 2D Infantry Regiment,

3rd Brigade, 10th Mountain Division (LI) quickly established a strong foundation built
on leadership and excellence. The Ramrod Battalion has grown exponentially since las
quarter, and currently stands at 630 personnel. The influx of Soldiers brought
dedicated personnel from all across the Army who are now committed to making BN
a success. Last quarter, 2 IN focused on training to fight and win in complex §

environments around the world and carrying forward the2IN legacy of excellence in > : -
combat. 3NOAA 1 EOA £EOA OAAAOD

The battalion began training after winter leave with weapons training and
certification, spending a full week conducting reamiliarization and qualification with
the M4AL1l carbine. Soldiers conducted grouping and zeroing exercises, familiarizatiof :
fires, known distance ranges, and qualification ranges. The following week all Soldie :
trained on key weapon systems such as the M320 grenade launcher,-ATocket
| auncher, and M500 shotgun. The battal
the most important direct fire weapons in the light infantry arsenal and trained over 20

machine gun crews and weapons squad leaders.

In February, squads conducted a series of challenging maneuver ffire training
events focused on mastering the basics of fire and maneuver. Thisix squads

executed an attack on a bunker, a react to direct fire contact scenario, and a building :
clearing scenaridiall executed fully with live munitions. Squads maneuvered through
the three arduous lanes during day and night conditions, building teamwork ang
confidence.

In March 22 IN conducted a 10day training event, marking the first test of the [
rme  f oo

battalionds ability to deploy and condtu, o e
AOA 0O0DPD

. . . 0
was Platoon and Companievel operations. Rifle platoons conducted a deliberate

attack in an urban environment using marking munitions, adding realism to the
training. All Companies conducted a-kilometer movement to a combined arms attack

on a defended position. The attack incorporated light infantry elements supported by
attack aviation and indirect fire assets.

The major training event for April was platoon maneuver live fires, which saw all ning
of the Battalionds |ight infantry plat each
Platoons were evaluated on their integration of all their internal weapon systems,
equipment, and assets. Additionally, all Companies conducted an attack on an urban
environment against a Platoon conducting an urban defense using marking munitions L R
. , | ECEO 1 EOA £O0O/
during the 100 day field problem.
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3rd quarter tactical training cul mi nat
during which key leaders from 22 Infantry conducted an indirect fires livdire exercise

to integrate and synchronize artillery and mortar support to a maneuvering Infantry
formation.

Unit pride is an enduring priority for 2 IN. This quarter, the Ramrod Battalion

celebrated the 208th anniversary o f-milg h el

run sporting the unit PT shirt, building physical fitness and unit cohesion. The Battalion
and Company Command Teams attended the Regimental Reunion in Pigeon Forge, TN,
and the Battalion Officers and HHC executed a memorial PT event honoring
SSG Bondsteel prior to Memorial Day weekend.

Looking forward, 22 IN will end the training cycle with a cohesive battalion of fully
qualified light Infantry Companies. The next quarter will focus on deployment
readiness, and preparing the Ramrod Battalion for its first major training mission at
Fort McCoy, Wisconsin in August.
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2016 2D INFANTRYREGIMENTVETERANSREUNION

"§ #nRnO A6N +AfFné

The reunion was held in
Pigeon Forge, TN from May 12th
through May 15th. We had a great
turnout this year.

We ended up with 130
veterans and their guests. We
were pleased to welcome 12
Active Duty Soldiers who came
from Fort Polk, La. LTC Aaron
Coombs and CSM Thomas Abbott
came with some of their staff.
What a good group of guys!! We
had 1 WWII veteran
Harry Jack Paylor from Knoxville,
Tn. We were glad to have him
attend!
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We had a really good time!
Good food, new friends and good
conversation. We were happy to
have some musical talent this
year. Sammy Labastida and his
2 sons played
had several people singing
Karaoke.

Next year ds Reu
be in Pigeon Forge, TN. The dates
will be May 18th Through May
21st. The registration for next
yeards reunion
the 2nd Infantry Regiment website
in January of 2017. We will mail
out registration information to
those who attended the 2016
reunion.
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We enjoyed our 2 years hosting
this reunion. We have some new
people that have stepped up to
start hosting for next year. They
are Brian Lake and James Riggs.

6 0 CThey are Irag and Afghanistan

veterans. We will help with the
transition. I 6 m
some new ideas and would like to
get some of the younger veterans
to start participating.

We would like to thank

W ieveryone who helped us maken

this a great reunion. We had a lot
of help and we are very grateful
for them all!!
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Medal of HonodrS Cle rCamodneyl ari o Garci a,
30 May 2016
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The Garcia Bronze Committee
Requests your presence at the unvelling of
Sergeant Candelario *Spider” Garcia, Jr.’s Statuette
to commemorate our
“Corsicana Hometown Hero™ Medal of Honor Recipient

Mandzy. May 30, 2016

For more Information contact the Corscany Parks and Receation Office at 903 654 4874
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